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Friends of Loxley School 
As Christmas is just around the corner, Friends of Loxley 

School are busy preparing for the Christmas Fayre on 

Saturday, 1 December from 2.00pm to 5.00pm. Come and 
enjoy the festivities with raffles, tombolas, etc. Don’t 

forget the Quiz Night at The Fox on Tuesday, 4 December 

at 8.15pm, £2 per person, with a raffle and a first prize of 
£20. There will be two performances of the Nativity in 

Loxley Church, the first on Tuesday, 18 December at 

2.00pm, and the second on Wednesday, 19 December, 

both at 2.00pm. The School Carol Service will be on 
Thursday, 20 December at 9.15am. All welcome!          MO 
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A Merry Christmas and a Happy New 

Year from all of us in the Grapevine team! 

THE NEWSLETTER OF HAMPTON LUCY, CHARLECOTE  

      AND LOXLEY PARISHES 

Good Fun, Great Company and an Occasional Glass of Wine! 
 

Fifty eight residents, young and old, 
enjoyed the 20th Annual Skittles Evening 

in Hampton Lucy Village Hall when, as 

ever, the skill of the bowlers was matched 
by the enthusiasm and exuberance of the 

audience, especially the children. The fish 

and chips weren’t bad either! ‘Thank you’ 

to Master of Ceremonies Jason 
Cunnington and his family for running the 

event so efficiently. It was a great night. 

The Skittles Night is one of four annual 
events currently organised by the Village 

Hall Committee, the others being the 

Christmas drinks, (see the diary page), the 
Plant Sale in May and the Jazz Picnic in 

July. The Christmas drinks are provided 

free for residents as a ‘thank you’ from 

the committee for residents’ support 
during the year, whilst the other three 

events are fundraising social events. 

Together they raise about £1500 for hall 
funds, the rest of our income coming from grants from the PC, the PCC and the John Lucy Trust. The hall needs to be 

well used by the community to justify its running costs. Current weekly activities include Keep Fit, Tai Chi, and Al-anon. 

The Parish Council, private parties, associations and clubs also use the building for their meetings, but there are still quiet 
periods and we would welcome new activities and groups. The hall is well equipped and the charges are very reasonable. 

In the past, it has been used by a youth club, playgroup, an amateur drama club, musical soirées and the Rural Cinema. 

Maybe some of these could be revived, and some new ideas tried. We are very open to suggestions but do need extra help 

to deliver them. The committee would love to hear from anyone in the community who would be prepared to join us to 
help. Membership of the committee is not onerous; we meet about five times a year and have a great deal of fun at the 

various events. It is a great opportunity to make friends in the village and amongst the various groups within the 

community. If you are interested, please speak to me, Huw, Jackie, Carolyn or Mel or, if you prefer, e-mail me, Eddie 
Hoare, at eddiehoare@uk2.net or Huw Williams at jacwil@btinternet.com (Tel: 01789 841155)                                   EHo 

For once, the adults were making more noise than the children! 

 

Charlecote Celebrates Christmas! 
On Sunday, 23 December, from 12 noon, all residents of 

Charlecote, together with any guests who may be staying 

with them, are invited for Christmas Drinks in the Village 
Hall so that they can wish their friends and neighbours 

‘Happy Christmas’. This event will be preceded by a 

Village Walk for those who fancy a bit of exercise - all 
ages and dogs welcome! Please assemble by the Hampton 

Lucy signpost outside The Malt House at 10.30 am. The 

route will be over to Wasperton and we’ll weather the 

weather, whatever the weather, whether we like it or not! 
We look forward to seeing you there.                                       HH 
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From the Registers 

Wedding:      Charlecote        10 November, 2012      Matthew Packwood and  Elizabeth Ace 

 

Thanksgiving Services:   Hampton Lucy       18 October, 2012     Barrington Morris 

      Loxley        30 October, 2012     Thomas Dancer Senior. 

Rev’d David Jessett  
The Rectory  
Church Lane  
Barford  
CV35 8ES 
Tel: 01926 624238  

E-mail: rectory@barford.org.uk 

Rev’d Cathy Davies 
3 Wilkins Close  
Barford.  
CV35 8EX  
Tel: 01926 624139 
Working days: 
Wednesday, Thursday  
and Sunday. 

E-mail: Revcathydavies@aol.com 

  

News from the Parishes 
A complete list of church services, including those at Barford, Wasperton and  

Sherbourne, is displayed on the notice board in your church.  

The Parish Letter 

Dear Friends, 

 

Well, after what seems to have been a very short three 
months indeed, (they do say “Time flies when you are 

enjoying yourself.”), here I am again back in my role as 

Priest in Charge of these six parishes. Let me begin by 
thanking all those people who made it possible for me to 

have this time off by taking care of the life and 

development of the Churches in these Parishes during 
my absence. In particular, of course, Rev’d Cathy Davies 

who stepped into my role and held things together 

extremely competently, but also the clergy, Readers, 

Churchwardens and the many others who all played their 
parts.  

 

So what did I do with these three months? Well, amongst 

the highlights were a few days spent with some Nuns in 

Kent, a mini pilgrimage to Santiago de Compostella in 
Northern Spain, and some very pleasant relaxing days 

with my wife near to Berwick upon Tweed.  

 

Beyond that, one of the most enjoyable things was being 

able to choose how to fill my days. Another was being 
able to have relaxing evenings at home rather than a lot 

of meetings! In a nutshell, I have said to a number of 

people that they were three of the happiest months of my 

life! (Which means either that it was indeed really happy 
or that I have had a miserable life.) 

 

But one of the other things that was important for me was 

having more time for praying. Clergy are expected to pray 
each morning and evening and, while I have usually 

managed to do that while working, the pressure of time 

often means that it is rushed or gets squeezed, especially in 

the evenings if there are meetings to go to.  So, to be able 
to take my time over it was valuable and I hope to keep 

that up because I think that one of the things that prayer 

can do for us is to lift us above our own personal and 
rather narrow view of things and to get a more helpful 

perspective on issues so that we can respond to them 

better. Perhaps I will return to this theme in a few months 

time. 

 

While I have been ‘away’ the year has rolled by and so, 

after a very short while back, I find myself starting to 

prepare for Christmas! And, as this is a December and 

January edition, may I wish you all a wonderful Christmas 
and also a happy and peaceful New Year.  

 

With best wishes,  
 

David Jessett 

Hampton Lucy PCC  
Mrs Carol Pagett was presented with gifts at Evensong to mark her recent 

retirement from the Hampton Lucy PCC. Carol joined the PCC in 1976 
and, apart from a short break in 2007, faithfully served Hampton Lucy 

Church over a 36 year period. Rev’d Cathy Davies expressed sincere 

thanks for Carol’s long and dedicated service and for her quiet efficiency as 

secretary. Mrs Janet Tilden-Smith has now taken over the role of secretary 
and Carol has set off on a well-earned three month visit to her family in 

Australia.                                                                                                    GB        

St Leonard’s Day Brunch, Charlecote 
St. Leonard being the patron saint of Charlecote Church, on Sunday, 4 November, some thirty people sat down to 

Brunch in Charlecote Village Hall to celebrate St. Leonard's Day. An excellent brunch, including bacon, sausage and 
tomato, was prepared by a fine team in the kitchen and enjoyed by all. St. Leonard lived in the 6th Century and forswore a 

life of luxury in the court of King Clovis, king of the Franks, to help the poor and prisoners. He was given a grant of 

forest land by the king, which he in turn gave to landless peasants so that they could farm and earn a living.                    SL        

 

Leamington Christian Mission 
Response to the appeal for Leamington Christian Mission was tremendous, especially by the younger members of our 

congregation who did sterling work in sorting out the donations. Grateful thanks go to all who helped in any way to make 

the afternoon so successful.                                                                                                                                                                   CP 



Our correspondents this month are:  
GB - Graham Barclay; MLC -Margaret Clayton; KC - Kath Clarke, SF - Shiela Freeman; EHo - Eddie Hoare; JH - Jo Hassall;  

HH - Helen Hoggarth; Rev’d DJ - Rev’d David Jessett; SL - Sue Lampitt; VL - Vanessa Lewis; MO - Marie Osborne;  

CP - Carol Pagett; AS -Andy Stokes; AJW - Jeremy Whyman; MJW - Margaret Whyman; HW - Huw Williams;   

De-mingling the Commingled  
On 1 November, eight ‘Lucy Lads’ (see The Notice Board) visited the Kier recycling plant at Ettington, a modern and 

semi-automated plant, opened a year ago at a cost of £15m to sort the waste from blue-lidded bins and commercial 

sources. Victoria Hutchin, PR and Purchasing Manager, explained how they purchase recyclable material locally and 
from as far afield as Windsor, Northampton and Wales. The waste arrives commingled (all mixed up). Cardboard and 

paper are mechanically extracted, the paper being sucked onto its own conveyor prior to further sorting. Glass is crushed 

into a coarse grit, ferrous metals extracted by magnets, non-ferrous metals deflected by induction fields, and plastics 
automatically identified by infra-red cameras and directed by air jets onto dedicated conveyor systems. Wearing Hi-Vis 

jackets, hard hats, protective goggles, latex gloves, ear plugs and feeling very macho we then explored the gigantic 

60,000 sq. ft. shed. Despite the noise and ear plugs, Victoria gave us a detailed explanation as we went around, although 

not everyone’s hearing was quite up to the job. It’s an age thing! Suffice it to say that the over-riding impression is one of 
endless conveyor belts, each one carrying materials that 

become gradually more refined as they are processed. 

Along the way, the belts pass through two brightly-lit 
air-conditioned cabins where operatives pick out the 

extraneous debris that sneaks through the system, 

particularly plastic film and those thin plastic carrier 
bags that seem to get everywhere. A dusty and 

repetitive job but someone has to do it. So, dear reader, 

do make their job easier by only putting the correct 

materials in your blue bin, and avoid packing different 
items ‘one inside the other’. Finally, bales of paper, 

cardboard, metals and plastic, along with crates of 

crushed glass, and extraneous residues to be used as 
hard-core, are loaded into containers for shipping, much 

of it sold to China for reprocessing. It was a fascinating 

visit to a surprisingly industrial process, concealed and 
relatively unobtrusive in the quiet of the Warwickshire 

Countryside.                                                              ASc 
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Hampton Lucy Parish Council 
The Parish Council met on 

Wednesday, 14 November.  

Before the meeting, Chairman 
Sue Main was delighted to 

present Jasmine and Oakley 

Evans with a cheque for £25. 

They had applied for a grant 
from the Sir Ian Wilmut Fund 

to pursue their interest in the 

Solar System, and the Council 
were very impressed with the 

letters of application that they had both written. Routine 

business principally focussed on road repairs and a new 
spreadsheet reporting system has been set up to formalise the 

priorities for road repairs in the Parish. The National Code of 

Conduct for councillors was formally adopted. Full minutes 

are available from the Parish Clerk, telephone: 841205.     AJW 

Wellesbourne Summer Play Scheme, 2013 
We are seeking energetic and enthusiastic individuals to organise and supervise a wide range of activities for children, 

aged 5 to 11 years, during the 2013 summer holidays. The play scheme will run from 22 July to16 August 2013, 8.30am 

to 5.00pm (4 weeks). Co-ordinator and Deputy Co-ordinator: £9.00 - £11.00 per hour. Applicants must be qualified to 
either NVQ3 or equivalent in Play Work, or have a PGCE in Primary Teaching. Play Leaders: £6.00 - £8.00 per hour. 

Applications welcomed from students of B.Ed or similar courses and those with, or working towards, NVQ2 in childcare. 

Other relevant qualifications and experience also considered. Salary dependent on qualifications and experience.  
Please e-mail a CV and covering letter to Jo Hassall, at wellesbourneplayscheme@gmail.com Telephone: 07740 

430775. Closing date for applications: 31 January, 2013. Interviews will be held during March and April.                      JH 

Charlecote Parish Meeting 

Charlecote Parish Meeting was held in the Village Hall 
on Tuesday, 13 November. The main issues discussed 

were the airfield, creation of a Parish Plan, verges and 

pathways, traffic related matters, planning and finance. 
Areas of concern are aircraft noise, the possible future 

of the former HRI site now owned by Warwick 

University, and the state of some of the grass verges and 
footpaths. It was agreed to retain the parish precept for 

the 2013/14 financial year at the same level. Further 

information on the Parish Plan will follow shortly. Full 

minutes of the meeting will be available in due course. 
The next parish meeting will be the AGM on Tuesday, 

21 May, 2013.                                                               VL 

Hampton Lucy Grit Bins 

Residents are reminded that grit bins are located at the 
end of The Close and on Snitterfield Street and are for 

the treatment of public footpaths and roads only.     AJW    

 

              Photo: J Bryson 



                                            You Deserve To Feel Better!  
Quantum Touch® is a natural, energy-healing therapy that rapidly speeds up the body's ability to heal. It can help with 

aches, pains, inflammation, mis-aligned bones, health issues, emotional problems, in fact anything that makes you feel 
out of sorts. To find out more about Quantum Touch®, see www.quantumtouch.com Call Lynne, Qinection Therapy, 

on 01926 316057 or email lynne@oliverfamily.net to make an appointment.  Sessions charged at £10 per half hour. 

     Advertisement 

 

Loxley WI 

On 8 November Jill, from 'Flower and Thyme' florists in Kineton, gave an inspiring demonstration of 
flower arranging for Christmas.  "I have loved every minute of my life as a florist" Jill said, and we 

enjoyed sharing her enthusiasm. Whilst giving us glimpses of the hard work and often very long hours 

involved in providing flowers for customers’ special occasions, she gave us useful tips on handling flowers and how to 
extend the life of an arrangement. As a demonstration, Jill created three beautiful displays which, when raffled at the end 

of the evening, led to three very happy winners. Our next meeting is on Thursday, 13 December, at Loxley School at 7.30 

pm. This will be our Annual General Meeting and, after completion of the business and as a Christmas theme, members 
are asked to bring along a dish of their favourite festive food, accompanied by copies of the recipe, so we can all extend 

our repertoires.                                                                                                                                                                 MLC 

The next Grapevine will be no. 146 for February, 2013. The copy deadline will be Thursday, 10 January. It will be 

published on the websites on 18 January, with the printed copies delivered on or after 21 January .                              AJW 

               Wellesbourne & District Lions Club 

I hope that you are all ready for Christmas, or well on the way and looking forward to the big day. From 
Monday, 3 December, through to Friday, 14 December, the Lions will be out and about in the district 

between 6.00pm and 8.00pm with Santa and our annual Christmas floats. This year we shall visit Hampton 

Lucy and Charlecote on Thursday, 13 December, and Loxley on Friday, 14 December. Every day we will be 
supported by a different local charity and they will each receive a share of the money collected, so please give generously. 

Briefly, I would like to report on a very successful event which the Lions put on for the older folks in the area on Saturday, 

3 November. Over one hundred people were treated to an afternoon of entertainment at Kineton High School, including 
comedian Vic and the Stratford Strummers, plus tea, sandwiches and cakes. On behalf of all the Lions and their partners I 

would like to wish everybody a very merry Christmas and happy New Year.                                                                  AS 

 

 

 

Hampton Lucy and Charlecote WI 
The AGM was held on 7 November when Jeryl Stone, retiring President, was thanked for three years of 

enthusiasm and hard work. Jackie Williams and Kath Clarke were also thanked for their support as 

Secretary and Treasurer. Helen Sill was elected as the new President, Carol Pagett as Secretary and 
Margaret Whyman as Treasurer. After the business was completed, the members were entertained with a DVD showing 

the exchange of the Warwickshire Federation Olympic Baton between Hampton Lucy and Charlecote and Ashorne WIs 

during the summer. This was recorded and produced by David Clarke, an entertaining record of the baton processing in 
a cavalcade of classic cars! The December meeting will take place at Hampton Lucy Village Hall on 5 December at 

7.30pm, when supper will be provided by the Committee, followed by winter readings. The January meeting will be in 

Charlecote Village Hall on 9 January at 7.30pm, a week later than usual, when Ted Poole’s topic for his talk will be 

‘A Bygone Era of Privies’. The following week, on 16 January, members will join together for their annual meal in the 
Boar’s Head. New members and visitors are always welcome and we look forward to meeting you in 2013.               KC 

 

 

 Winter Season at Charlecote Park 
Father Christmas will be at Charlecote each Saturday and Sunday before Christmas. Visits should be booked in 
advance. Both the house and shop are open at the weekends, the main hall will be decorated, and there will be there will 

be music outside. The restaurant is open daily but main meals are available only at the weekend. Recent work in the 

house has included major rewiring. The conservation team  has master-minded the removal and safe storage of over two 

hundred crates of books, large items of furniture and a great number of pictures and smaller objects and the house will re-
open on 8 February with everything cleaned, restored and back in place - a truly mammoth task. This month sees a 

special art installation throughout the grounds with ‘Grand Spheres’, featuring swirls of woven willow withies. Each 

willow globe is woven by hand, creating a unique sculpture. Rachel Carter's work has been exhibited across the UK, 
including at the Chelsea Flower Show and also abroad in the Ukraine. For further information please see the website 

www.nationaltrust.org./charlecote or call Charlecote Park on 01789 470277                                                                           SF                                                     

http://www.quantumtouch.com
http://uk.mc877.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=lynne@oliverfamily.net
http://www.nationaltrust.org./charlecote


A Happy Year in Pictures 

Miles of smiles, as seen in The  Grapevine throughout 2012 

 

 

 

From the top, left to right:  

Loxley School Tiger Day; Honor Pepperell and her winning Jubilee mug 
design; Mollie the Owl at Hampton Lucy Primary School and Nursery;  

The Lucy Lads; King Edward and Queen Fiona at Hampton Lucy 

Jubilee; High jinks at Charlecote Jubilee; Carol Pagett and her Jubilee 

cake;  Loxley Jubilee Beer Tent;  Team Loxley;  

Lions’ Club Raft Race supporters in full cry.   

(‘Thank you’ to all photographers who contribute to The Grapevine) 



Ladies ‘Pamper’ Evening 
   

Hampton Lucy ladies invite you to a night of sheer 
indulgence - shopping, beauty treatments and a                               

drink and nibbles with friends in the ‘Bar.’ 
 

Friday 7th December, 7.00pm to 10.00pm 
  

 Tickets: £3.50 in advance (£5 at the door!)  
(includes a glass of wine or soft drink and nibbles) 

 

 Call Kay: 01789 471069 (07776 243280)  
or Nicola: 01789 471007 (07717 681397)  

  

‘‘The Lucy Lads’ 
will meet at on Thursdays, 6 December and 3 January. 
All ‘Lads’ at heart welcome. (December meeting - visit 

to Wellesbourne Airfield - for details: call 470911)   

                                      is published in colour each month. To view the colour edition 
visit either the Hampton Lucy or Loxley websites, or request an e-mail copy. 

Hampton Lucy Children's Christmas 
Concert 

St Peter ad Vincula Church,  

Wednesday, 12 December  5.00pm 

Do come and hear them all performing! 
 

£3.00 includes a mince pie and a glass of mulled 

wine. Tickets at the door  

or from Sue Appleyard (Tel. 841457) 
 

All proceeds to St Peter ad Vincula Church and Hampton Lucy 

Village Hall 

Shipston Home Nursing 

 
 

Vintage 2nd Hand Clothes Sale 

Saturday 8th December 

9.30am-12.30pm-Free Entry 

Sheldon Bosley Hub, Shipston on Stour. 

Bring your own clothes to sell,  with a rail…. £20, 

table provided. 10% to go to SHN…..  

or Purchase SHN’s donated ones.  

All good condition/new. 
For more details call Rebecca 01608 674 929 

In aid of Shipston Home Nursing 

Hampton Lucy 

Ladies’ Coffee and Cakes  
Meet at The Boar’s Head, Hampton Lucy,  

Tuesdays 4th December and 8th January at 10.30am.   

All ladies will be welcome 

The Charlecote Pheasant Hotel 
 

 Christmas Is All Wrapped Up! 
 

Christmas seasonal celebrations include: 

Festive week-day and Sunday lunches  

Christmas Day Carvery lunch, with Santa!  

Boxing Day Carvery lunch 

    New Year’s Eve Carvery and Disco 

New year’s Day Carvery Lunch 

 

Ask for details from Debbie or call 01789 279954 
e-mail: debbie.noriega@coastandcountryhotels.com  

The The Notice  BoardBoard  

Advertisement 

Hampton Lucy website: 

www.hamptonlucy.net 

The Loxley website: 

www.loxleyvillage.com 

 

  

 
Contact details 

Grapevine copy by the 10th of the month please 

with a contact telephone number ,  

to: Jeremy Whyman, 9 The Langlands, Hampton Lucy  

CV35 8BN. Tel: 01789 470911 

e-mail: grapevine46@btinternet.com 

For advertising contact: Jackie Williams, Tudor Cottage, Hampton 

Lucy. Tel: 01789 841155. e-mail: jacwil@btinternet.com 

 Police:  Police enquiries: 01789 842114.  e-mail: wellesbourne.snt@warwickshire.police.uk  

Website newsletter, with regularly updated local information: www.saferneighbourhoods.co.uk   

 

 

Hampton Lucy C of E School and Nursery 

Christmas 
Fair 

Friday, 7th December 

3.15pm to 5.00pm 
  

Santa’s grotto, gift stalls, tombolas, refreshments 

including home made cakes, raffles, kids games  

 
The virtual baby journal 

Create a keepsake of your baby’s arrival and  

first year with the ‘mementobox’ iPhone app 
 

see mementobox.co.uk for info. and  

App Store link 

Advertisement 

 



Wellesbourne Bridge Club - Open Evening 
Monday, 10 December at 7.00 pm 

We are a small, sociable club playing duplicate bridge on Monday evenings 

in St Peter’s Church Rooms, Wellesbourne. We invite you to come and join 
us for an evening, if necessary bringing your “crib sheets”. Play some 

hands, have tea/coffee and biscuits and meet us.  

Everybody is welcome.  
 

Contact: Geoff Freeman, 840584 or Phyl Wood, 471086 

 

 
 

Creative & Inspirational 

Still & Video Photography 

www.dcp.uk.com 

01789-470194,  

Mobile: 07976-239916 

 Hampton Lucy Christmas Drinks  

As a ‘thank you’ for all the support we have enjoyed over the past twelve months, The Hampton Lucy Village Hall 
Committee invite all residents to the village hall from 6.00pm on Saturday, 22 December, for a warming drink and the 

opportunity to extend Christmas greetings to friends and neighbours. We look forward to seeing you all there.         HW 

For your diary: December 2012  
Sat 1  Loxley School Christmas Fayre, Loxley School, 2.00pm to 5.00pm. See page 1 for details. 
Tues 4  Dene Valley U3A, St Peter’s Church, Wellesbourne, 2,30pm, (visit website) 

Tues 4  Keep Fit, Hampton Lucy Village Hall, 7.30pm. All welcome. 

Tues 4   Ladies’ Coffee and Cakes,  The Boar’s Head, 10.30am. All welcome. 
Tues 4  Loxley FOLS Quiz Night, The Fox, Loxley 8.15pm. See page 1 for details. 

Wed 5  Tai Chi, Hampton Lucy Village Hall, 9.00am to 10.00am. 

Wed 5   Hampton Lucy and Charlecote WI, Hampton Lucy Village Hall, 7.30pm. See page 4 for details. 

Thur 6   Lucy Lads, Wellesbourne Airfield visit, timing TBA. See Notice Board for contact details.  

Fri 7   Hampton Lucy School Christmas Fair, the school, 3.15pm to 5.00pm. Notice Board. 

Fri 7  Hampton Lucy Ladies’ Pamper Evening, 7.00pm to 10.00pm, See Notice Board for details. 

Sat 8  SHN  Vintage Second-hand Clothes Fair,  9.30am to 12.00am, See Notice Board for details. 

Tues 11  Keep Fit, Hampton Lucy Village Hall, 7.30pm. All welcome. 
Wed 12   Tai Chi, Hampton Lucy Village Hall, 9.00am to 10.00am. 

Wed 12  Hampton Lucy Children’s Christmas Concert, 5.00pm, St Peter’s Church. See Notice Board. 

Thur 13  3P Prayer Group, Janet and Duncan Fairfax-Lucy’s home, 7.30pm for 7.45pm. See page 2. 

Thur 13  Loxley WI, Loxley School, 7.30pm AGM. See page 4 for details. 

Thur 13  Lions’ Club Santa’s Sleigh, Hampton Lucy and Charlecote, from 6.00pm. See page 4 for details. 
Fri 14  Lions’ Club Santa’s Sleigh, Loxley, from 6.00pm. See page 4 for details. 

Tues 18  Keep Fit, Hampton Lucy Village Hall, 7.30pm. All welcome. 

Tues 18  Loxley School Nativity, 2.00pm. See page 1 for details. 

Wed 19  Tai Chi, Hampton Lucy Village Hall, 9.00am to 10.00am. 
Wed 19    Loxley School Nativity, 2.00pm See page 1 for details. 

Thur 20    Loxely School Carol Service, Loxley School, 9.15am. See page 1 for details. 

Sat 22   Hampton Lucy Christmas Drinks, the village hall, from 6.00pm. See below for details. 

Sun 23   Charlecote Village Walk, meet 10.30 by the Malt House. See page 1 for details. 

Sun 23   Charlecote Village Hall Christmas Drinks, the village hall, 12.00am. See page 1 for details. 
 

January 2013 
Thur 3  The Lucy Lads, Meet at the Boar’s Head, 11.30am. See Notice Board for contact details. 

Tues 8  Ladies’ Coffee and Cakes,  The Boar’s Head, 10.30am. All welcome. 

Tues 8  Keep Fit, Hampton Lucy Village Hall, 7.30pm. All welcome. 

Wed 9  Tai Chi, Hampton Lucy Village Hall, 9.00am to 10.00am. 
Wed 9  Hampton Lucy and Charlecote WI, Charlecote Village Hall, 7.30pm. See page 4. 

Thur 10  3P Prayer Group, Janet and Duncan Fairfax-Lucy’s home, 7.30pm for 7.45pm. See page 2. 

Thur 10 Copy deadline for the February Grapevine. 
Tues 15  Keep Fit, Hampton Lucy Village Hall,7.30pm. All welcome. 

Wed 16  Tai Chi, Hampton Lucy Village Hall, 9.00am to 10.00am. 

Wed 16  Hampton Lucy and Charlecote WI Annual Dinner,  The Boar’s Head. Details TBA.  

Tues 22  Keep Fit, Hampton Lucy Village Hall,7.30pm. All welcome. 
Wed 23  Tai Chi, Hampton Lucy Village Hall, 9.00am to 10.00am. 

Tues 29  Keep Fit, Hampton Lucy Village Hall,7.30pm. All welcome. 

Wed 30  Tai Chi, Hampton Lucy Village Hall, 9.00am to 10.00am. 
Thur 31  3P Prayer Group, Janet and Duncan Fairfax-Lucy’s home, 7.30pm for 7.45pm. See page 2. 

http://www.dcp.uk.com/


       Church Services 

December 

 2 December             The First Sunday of Advent 

        9.30am  Charlecote  Morning Worship  CW 
 9.30am  Loxley  Holy Communion  BCP  

        6.00pm  Hampton Lucy Holy Communion  BCP 

  

9 December  The Second Sunday of Advent  
 9.30am  Hampton Lucy Family Service   
 11.00am  Charlecote  Holy Communion  CW 

 6.00pm  Loxley  Evensong   BCP 

 6.00pm  Hampton Lucy Evensong   BCP 
  

16 December  The Third Sunday of Advent  
 9.30am  Charlecote  Holy Communion  BCP 

 9.30am  Hampton Lucy Come and Worship CW 

 6.00pm  Hampton Lucy Evensong   BCP 
        6.00pm  Loxley   Carol Service 

       Traditional Nine Lessons and Carols 

18 December   
 7.30pm  Charlecote  Carol Service 

       Six lessons and Carols 
 

22 December   
       4.00pm  Hampton Lucy Christingle Service 

  

23 December  The Fourth Sunday of Advent 
        8.00am  Charlecote  Holy Communion  BCP 

      11.00am  Loxley  Matins   BCP 

        6.00pm  Hampton Lucy Traditional Nine Lessons and Carols  

       with The Festival Singers 

 30 December  The First Sunday of Christmas 
                (Benefice Services) 
       8.00am  Barford  Holy Communion  CW 
     10.00am  Barford         Holy Communion           CW 
  
  

                                                 January 
6 January  Feast of The Epiphany 
 9.30am  Charlecote  Morning Worship  CW 
 9.30am  Loxley  Holy Communion  BCP 

        6.00pm  Hampton Lucy Holy Communion  CW  

  

13 January  The Baptism of Christ 
 9.30am  Hampton Lucy Family Service  
      11.00am  Charlecote  Holy Communion  CW 

 6.00pm  Loxley  Evensong   BCP 

 6.00pm  Hampton Lucy Evensong   BCP   

  

20 January  The Third Sunday of Epiphany 
 9.30am  Charlecote  Holy Communion  BCP 

 9.30am  Hampton Lucy Come and Worship CW 

      11.00am  Loxley  Family Service  

  

27 January  The Fourth Sunday of Epiphany 
 8.00am  Charlecote  Holy Communion  BCP 

      11.00am  Loxley  Matins   BCP 

        6.00pm  Hampton Lucy Evensong   BCP  

Stripes Garden Maintenance 

Grass Cutting, Hedge Trimming,  

Patio Cleaning,  

Garden Furniture Cleaning. No job too small.  

Local reliable service. 

Call Chris Clarke, 01789 295909  

Mobile: 07984 960956 

L Brooke Joynson 

CABINET MAKER AND JOINER 

All aspects of woodworking undertaken 
 

Phone 01926 842547 or 07909 901989  

for further information and advice,  

and for a free quotation 

H T WILLIAMS PEST CONTROL 
Rats, moles, mice, wasps, ants, insects 

Tudor Cottage, Church Street 

Hampton Lucy 

Telephone: 01789 841155 

Warwickshire 
Chimney Sweeping Services 

Local independent sweeps 

Professional and fully insured service 

Sweeping Certificates issued 

Bob Church: 01926 614366 

Phil Capers: 01926 614559 

Mobile: 07530 604451 

Cleaner Chimneys are Safer Chimneys! 

SUSAN ENGLAND MCSP 

Chartered Physiotherapist  

Registered with the Health Professions Council  

Hampton Corner, Warwick Road,  

Stratford upon Avon, CV37 0NZ 

Tel/Fax: 01789 263891 

R. Turner 

CHARLECOTE CHAIRS 
 

Specialist in re-upholstery and  

restoration of cane and rush seating 
 

Tel: 01926 624077 

Mobile: 077685 71593 

Hunscote Farm Shop 
Stratford Road, Wellesbourne 

Tel: 01789 840240 

‘A Farmer’s Market on your doorstep’ 
Open Monday to Thursday 

8.00am to 5.30pm 

Friday and Saturday  

8.00am to 6.00pm 

   

 24 December  “Midnight” Eucharist     
       4.00pm  Charlecote  Crib Service 

     11.30pm  Charlecote  Holy Communion  CW 

 

 25 December  Christmas Day 

       9.30am  Hampton Lucy Holy Communion  CW 
     11.00am  Loxley  Holy Communion  CW 

A Merry Christmas to All Our 

Local Service Providers 


